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COVID-19 Update and Information  
Notice to the Membership - June 13, 2020 

Provincial Government Eases 
Restrictions on Funeral Services 
The Provincial Government today released details on the easing of restrictions 
on funeral services.   
 
The maximum number of people now allowed at an indoor service is now 30 
percent of the capacity of the venue.  Outdoor services are now limited to 50 
attendees.  
 
Please read the directive from the BAO and the press release and related 
regulation amendment below.  
 
Registrar's Directive - June 13    
 
Government News Release  

 
Amended Regulation 0. Reg. 52/20    
 

 
 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2foacfp.in1touch.org%2femailredirect.html%3femailSentId%3d2165534%26redirectUrl%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Fthebao.ca%252Fregistrars-directive-changes-to-funeral-and-visitation-attendance%252F%26key%3dA78B5D3E47EC4773BB40893D5C7099371FECA1FCC1805B6748AA42CEC22D47C7&c=E,1,9049oM1NtsYBJoqa1PSF5drrVtfkEr0r5Mqsr6yuspnSBmElx38BpLc3YyczYQdym_3loaoJ7j0WfuxYYKP7P4u1YDpUqLauZzeH62bpvvqUXaHZ-gOKvdBt_v8,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2foacfp.in1touch.org%2femailredirect.html%3femailSentId%3d2165534%26redirectUrl%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Fnews.ontario.ca%252Fmohltc%252Fen%252F2020%252F06%252Fontario-eases-restrictions-on-wedding-and-funeral-ceremonies.html%26key%3d68D8E59C13009E1879A17FC02F69ACB3E85EACDF925CA9519E26289B099E0EA1&c=E,1,aapr8RBlvHwPqLPyjT3HVRynlGtVzyaEs0ARAnmxNlW8xUjz-um19RJfAkDmVyHxz04yjGjCBJt7vWM4wzCSFx7VWB9WZDOpA_z4bk2y3uPbe2k,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2foacfp.in1touch.org%2femailredirect.html%3femailSentId%3d2165534%26redirectUrl%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Foacfp.in1touch.org%252Fuploaded%252Fweb%252FCOVID19%252Fsolgen-oic-public-gatherings-amend.pdf%26key%3d0DC839AF2A4D4635CE573C86A4588EB871BA5615656EC7A94BD567193B24A658&c=E,1,FnzhLzlAydIiPjaAMvPtHgo_FNmOWb0fZZw1C0Bvck41Kkj5iYJuIjrAuaZPUcWWPVrmoPX7sU1ZBonZ2nkTFbA20ieUy-kBL3C7GbPiOI0u&typo=1
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The Bereavement Authority of Ontario (BAO) has written this Attendance Guidance to 

the profession to provide rules and recommended best practices to support the 

implementation of the Government of Ontario’s COVID-19 regulation on funeral 

services, introduced on Saturday, June 13, 2020. 

 

This Attendance Guidance also supports the BAO’s June 13 Revised Registrar’s 

Directive: Changes to funeral and visitation attendance, which focused on this option:  

➢ “…Subject to certain conditions, the COVID-19 maximum attendance restriction 

allows for 30 per cent capacity for indoor funerals and visitations, and 50 

attendees for outdoor funeral services.”  

 

It is important to note that Max-10 Registrar’s Directive of April 7 remains in place, with 

the new ‘30% indoor / 50 attendees outdoor’ allowance being exemptions if  

– and only if – the conditions of the June 13 Registrar’s Directive are met.  

 

The only change to the Max-10 Registrar’s Directive is the ‘30% indoor / 50 attendees 

outdoor’ option – all other government restrictions, BAO Registrar’s Directives, 

Notices and guidance remain in place. (*An exception is listed under the 

Crematoriums and Hydrolysis section of this Attendance Guidance.) 

 

The BAO continues to act in order to minimize the risk of infection to families and your 

staff from becoming ill and your business having to shutdown for a few weeks because 

of a COVID-19 infection.  

 

INDOOR OR OUTDOOR FUNERALS & VISITATIONS 

 

• For indoor or outdoor funeral and visitation gatherings, the funeral director (FD) is 

responsible for all family and visitors, and their adherence to all current measures 

in government laws/restrictions and BAO Registrar’s Directives, Notices and 

Guidance, including those which occur in a place of worship.   

• All persons attending the gathering must remain at least two metres (six feet) apart 

from each other and from persons conducting the funeral, unless they are members 

of the same household.  

• For every 10 people, there must be at least one funeral home staff member to 

monitor and ensure physical distancing of two metres.  

• Continue logging/guest-booking of all family and visitors to each funeral and 

visitation for contact tracing purposes, in the event that this becomes needed.  

• Hand sanitizer must be provided for visitors throughout funeral home facilities.  

 

https://thebao.ca/registrars-directive-changes-to-funeral-and-visitation-attendance/
https://thebao.ca/registrars-directive-changes-to-funeral-and-visitation-attendance/
https://thebao.ca/registrars-directive-10-max-or-less-in-the-entire-funeral-home-at-one-time/
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INDOOR FUNERALS & VISITATIONS 

 

• The persons conducting the funeral or visitation (under the responsibility of the 

FD) must ensure that the number of persons occupying any room in the building or 

structure, while maintaining physical distancing, does not exceed 30 per cent of 

the capacity of the particular room.  

o You must consider that 30 per cent capacity is diminished by physical 

distancing, pews and furniture. 

o Therefore, each funeral home must calculate how many people can actually 

be accommodated, while complying with the two-metre physical distancing 

rule. This will likely be much less than a venue’s posted occupancy capacity. 

The number of people permitted includes clergy, officiants and musicians, but 

does not include funeral home staff. 

▪ Examples - A room of 200 square metres (2,150 square feet) has an 

Ontario Building Code capacity of 190 people. However, 30 per cent 

capacity and physical distancing will reduce the total number permitted 

to 36 people. Similarly, a 25x25 square foot room has a normal 

capacity of 60 people, but the 30 per cent rule and physical distancing 

will shrink that number to 10 people. 

 

• Wearing of masks, or face coverings, by everyone is mandatory. This includes 

all staff and attendees (Paper disposable masks are sufficient, not N95. People may 

wear their own masks or face coverings). Current research indicates that masks 

contribute significantly to the reduction of infection.  

 

• The persons conducting the funeral must ensure that it is conducted in compliance 

with the advice, recommendations and instructions of public health officials, 

including any advice, recommendations or instructions on physical distancing, 

cleaning or disinfecting. 

 

• The persons conducting the funeral must ensure that all spaces including 

washrooms that have been made available to persons attending the gathering are 

cleaned and disinfected on a continuous basis by staff dedicated to this purpose. 

 

• The persons conducting the funeral must ensure that in the case of multiple 

visitation periods, attendees must wait in their car until permitted access to the 

visitation. There must not be a gathering of people congregating outside of their 

vehicles waiting for their turn. 

 

 

https://www.thestar.com/news/gta/2020/06/13/the-most-effective-weapon-in-the-war-on-covid-19-is-as-plain-as-the-mask-on-your-face-us-researchers-find.html
https://www.thestar.com/news/gta/2020/06/13/the-most-effective-weapon-in-the-war-on-covid-19-is-as-plain-as-the-mask-on-your-face-us-researchers-find.html
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OUTDOOR FUNERALS & VISITATIONS  

 

• The persons conducting the funeral and visitation must ensure that no more than 50 

people are in attendance (The FD is responsible for ensuring this.)  The number 

of people permitted includes clergy, officiants and musicians, but does not include 

funeral home staff. 

• All persons attending the funeral or visitation must remain at least two metres apart 

from each other, and from persons conducting the funeral or visitation, unless they 

are members of the same household.  

• The persons conducting the funeral or visitation must ensure that it is conducted in 

compliance with the advice, recommendations and instructions of public health  

officials, including any advice, recommendations or instructions on physical 

distancing, cleaning or disinfecting. 

• The persons conducting the funeral or visitation must ensure that any washrooms 

that have been made available to persons attending the gathering are cleaned and 

disinfected as frequently as is necessary to maintain a sanitary environment. 

 

 

CEMETERIES  

 

• At cemetery, for every 10 people there must be one funeral home staff member to 

monitor physical distancing (FD is responsible).  

• Cemetery operators may choose to restrict graveside to family only, with physical 

distancing in place. This will continue to be supported by the BAO. 

• Cemetery operators may continue to further restrict attendance, in addition to 

restrictions already in place by government and the BAO, including those in this 

Attendance Guidance. FDs should communicate these restrictions to the families in 

advance of the service. 

 

CREMATORIUMS AND HYDROLYSIS  

 

• The BAO Registrar’s Directives regarding witnessing and scheduled holds of 

cremations are RESCINDED. (April 21- In-Person Witnessing at Cremations 

Prohibited; and the April 22 – Addendum to: In-Person Witnessing at Cremations 

Prohibited).    

• *Witnessing can now occur with attendees’ numbers limited to 30 per cent of the 

facilities permitted occupancy rating reduced by physical distancing requirements 

(two metres of separation between people). 

 

  

https://thebao.ca/registrar-rescinds-prohibition-on-in-person-witnessing-at-cremations/
https://thebao.ca/registrars-directive-in-person-witnessing-at-cremations-prohibited/
https://thebao.ca/registrars-directive-in-person-witnessing-at-cremations-prohibited/
https://thebao.ca/addendum-to-registrars-directive-in-person-witnessing-at-cremations-prohibited/
https://thebao.ca/addendum-to-registrars-directive-in-person-witnessing-at-cremations-prohibited/
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REMEMBER  

 

• All other COVID-19 government restrictions, BAO Registrar’s Directives, Notices and 

Guidance remain in place.   

• All are available on the BAO’s website, specifically on its  

COVID-19 Ready…together web index page.  
 

https://thebao.ca/covid-19-update-links/


 

NEWS 

Ministry of Health 

  
  

Ontario Eases Restrictions on Wedding and Funeral Ceremonies  
Attendees Will Still be Required to Practice Physical Distancing  

June 13, 2020 8:00 A.M. 
  
TORONTO ― The Ontario government is providing more flexibility on the number of attendees 
permitted at indoor and outdoor wedding and funeral ceremonies, in recognition of the 
importance of being with loved ones during the moments that matter most.  

Based on positive public health trends the government is extending the number of people 
allowed to attend an indoor wedding or funeral ceremony to a maximum of 30 per cent capacity 
of the ceremony venue.    

Wedding and funeral ceremonies taking place outdoors will be limited to 50 attendees. For both 
indoor and outdoor ceremonies, those attending must follow proper health and safety advice, 
including practising physical distancing from people who are not from the same household or 
their established 10-person social circle. 

"With recent progress to reduce the spread of COVID-19, we are able to ease restrictions on 
these special ceremonies," said Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health. "We 
have taken deliberate steps to increase testing and increase our ability to track and contain this 
virus. As we loosen these measures, I strongly urge everyone to remain careful and cautious as 
we are all still at risk." 

The changes came into effect on Friday, June 12 at 12:01 a.m. The maximum number of people 
allowed to attend indoor or outdoor wedding and funeral receptions remains at 10 people. As 
the COVID-19 outbreak evolves in Ontario, further direction will be provided on capacity 
restrictions for weddings and funerals going forward. 

  
LEARN MORE 

• Learn more about Stage 2 of reopening Ontario  
• Learn more about A Framework for Reopening our Province  
• Learn more about Ontario’s Action Plan: Responding to COVID-19  
• Visit Ontario’s COVID-19 website to learn more about how the province continues to 

protect Ontarians from the virus.  

  
David Jensen Communications Branch 
media.moh@ontario.ca 
416-314-6197  

Available Online 
Disponible en Français 

https://www.ontario.ca/page/reopening-ontario?_ga=2.51428265.1033229138.1591643274-1793468587.1583765728
https://www.ontario.ca/page/framework-reopening-our-province
https://budget.ontario.ca/2020/marchupdate/action-plan.html
https://covid-19.ontario.ca/
http://news.ontario.ca/mohltc/en/2020/06/ontario-eases-restrictions-on-wedding-and-funeral-ceremonies.html
http://news.ontario.ca/mohltc/fr/2020/06/lontario-assouplit-les-restrictions-concernant-les-mariages-et-les-ceremonies-funebres.html


Hayley Chazan Minister Elliott’s Office 
hayley.chazan@ontario.ca 
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